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 COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 
February 22, 2021 

 
 

The Bartholomew County Commissioners met on February 22, 2021, in the  

Commissioners Chambers of the Governmental Office Building, 440 Third Street, Columbus, Indiana.  

Commissioners Carl H. Lienhoop and Attorney Grant Tucker were present.  Commissioner Tony 

London was present via Zoom.  Commissioner Kleinhenz was not present.  Auditor Pia O’Connor was 

in attendance via Zoom meeting. 

In addition to the above listed people, the following were present at the meeting:   

IT Director Scott Mayes  

 

In attendance via Zoom were: 

Asst. County Administrator Brooke Bowers Chris West, Tax Administrator, Auditor’s Off 

Engineer Danny Hollander Dave Richter, United Consulting 

Charlie Day, DLZ Councilman Jorge Morales 

Mark Webber, The Republic John Clark, White River Broadcasting 

  

  

 

Commissioner Lienhoop gave the invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The first item was the Approval of the Minutes of February 8, 2021.  Commissioner London 

motioned to approve the minutes as presented.  Commissioner Lienhoop seconded the motion 

which passed unanimously (2-0). 

The next item was the Approval of Payroll.  Commissioner London motioned to approve 

the Payroll as presented.  Commissioner Lienhoop seconded the motion which passed 

unanimously. 

The next item was the Ratification of the Approval of Claims.  Commissioner Lienhoop 

motioned to approve the Ratification of Claims as presented.  Commissioner London seconded 

the motion which passed unanimously. 

The next item was the weekly permit reports as read by Commissioner Lienhoop: 

 

       Time frame     New permits      Fees       Value 
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02/08/21 to 02/12/21   17  $2,195.00  $695,284 

02/15/21 to 02/19/21   17  $2,295.00  $754,100 

 

The next item was the County Highway Weekly Crew Report presented by Engineer Danny 

Hollander.  The following work had been completed over the past two weeks:  salted & sanded roads, 

fixed trucks and repeated the process.  Commissioner London stated the department had done a 

fantastic job with the roads.  Commissioner Lienhoop stated that we are fortunate to have Dwight 

Smith as our Superintendent. 

 Auditor O’Connor reminded them that the Redevelopment Commission is meeting today at 

1:30 p.m. 

The next Commissioners Meeting will be Monday, March 1, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. 

  

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned. 
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